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Comments for Public Posting: 1 strongly oppose Olympics-related development exemptions.
These regulations exist for many reasons, one of which is public
safety. Olympic development needs to follow the same standards
to ensure it benefits all Angelenos in the long-term. We need to
keep public health and safety as a top priority for the people of
our City and not allow developers to exploit our communities,
especially marginalized people in lower income areas.



